Minutes of Environment Public Realm & Climate Change SPC Meeting held on 2nd February 2016
held in IT Conference Room
In attendance

Elected Members

Councillor Pamela Kearns, Chair

Councillor Danny O’Brien

Councillor Paula Donovan

Sectoral Interests

Connie Kiernan

Donie Anderson




Officials
Teresa Walsh Director of Service

Leo Magee, Senior Engineer
Tom Moyne, Senior Engineer

Mary Maguire, SEO

Helen Griffin, AO
Apology
Councillor Ed O’Brien

Councillor Deirdre O’Donovan
Councillor Máire Devine
Cathaoirleach Councillor Pamela Kearns presided.  

Item 1: Minutes of Environment SPC meeting held on 3rd November 2015
The Minutes of Environment SPC meeting held on 3rd November 2015 were proposed by Councillor Kearns, seconded by Councillor Danny O’ Brien following amendment to the attendee record.
Item 2:  Update on Poddle Flood Alleviation Scheme
The following report as circulated was considered
“The proposed works for the overall scheme cross two Council boundaries and South Dublin County Council (SDCC) working in collaboration with Dublin City Council (DCC) will take the proposals forward through planning and eventual construction. Documents for the procurement of the design and environmental consultants for the Scheme are currently being finalised. The consultants will also prepare a detailed Cost Benefit Analysis for the proposed works.
It is intended to divide the scheme into two phases: the first phase is the works at Tymon Park and the second phase is the works downstream of Tymon Park. 

Subject to the identification of an environmentally viable and cost beneficial scheme and successful completion of the planning process it is hoped to be in a position to commence construction of the Tymon Park works in 2017 and the downstream works in early 2018. 

Construction of the works in Tymon Park will take about one year while construction of the remainder of the works will take about two years. 

The Office of Public Works (OPW) has given a commitment, in principle, to funding a viable, cost beneficial and environmentally acceptable scheme for the Poddle and has made indicative provision for its cost in its Multi-Annual Capital Budget Profiles. 

The works proposed to alleviate flooding on the Poddle are to be designed to the standard level of protection often referred to as the 100-year flood, which is to prevent flooding during events with a 1% annual exceedance probability (AEP) for fluvial floods. The design will take account also of climate change. 

Interim works carried out to date by SDCC involve new debris screens placed on culverts on the river which are monitored remotely by telemetry. Any alarms can be responded to quickly so that debris build up can be removed in good time.”
Tom Moyne, Senior Engineer and Teresa Walsh Director of Service responded to queries raised by Councillor Kearns and Donovan in relation to timelines, possibility of regular cleaning of river with appropriate approval and within prescribed periods, and incidents in the Whitehall Gardens and Wellington Lane areas.
Item 3 Draft Recycling Strategy
The following report as circulated was considered.

“A draft of the revised Community Recycling Strategy 2016 – 2021 was presented to the November 2015 meeting of the Environment, Public Realm and Climate Change SPC. At the meeting it was agreed that the matter would be revisited at the February 2016 meeting with a view to finalising the document. Members of the SPC were asked to make any submissions they might have on the document prior to the February meeting taking place. As no submissions have been made it is proposed that the revised strategy document is accepted without any changes.
Next steps
A number of sites have been lost in the past number of years and some others are due to be lost in the coming months, as the owners of the sites have requested removal of bring banks from their property for reasons such as security and anti-social behaviour. It is intended that every effort will be made to replace these sites in the locality nearby. 

The sites lost (or soon to be lost) and to be replaced are as follows – 

· Brittas Community Centre 

· Avoca Handweavers, Rathcoole 

· Roadstone Social Club, Kingswood Village 

The issue of a lack of recycling bring banks in the North Clondalkin area has been raised on a number of occasions in the past, however when proposed sites were examined all were found to fail the requirement to be a minimum distance of 50 metres from the nearest house. These sites will now be examined further to determine their suitability or otherwise in accordance with the changed siting criteria. These sites are as follows – 

· Neilstown Shopping Centre 

· Rowlagh Community Centre 

Other sites proposed in the past but which also failed the siting criteria are set out below and will also now be re-examined -

· Woodford Shopping Centre 

· Lidl car park, New Nangor Road 

· Newcastle Village 

Other proposals 

· The strategy document identifies 70 bring bank sites in total which are currently in place around the County, 45 of these have glass recycling banks (25 have not) and 38 have textile banks (32 have not). All 70 sites will now be examined to determine if they are suitable for the placing of containers for both waste streams. 

· The availability of recycling infrastructure around the County will now be examined in it’s totality to determine where any deficits may exist and how these can be addressed. In this regard the requirement to have a recycling facility within 1km of every house will be examined”. 

Leo Magee Senior Engineer and Teresa Walsh Director of Services responded to queries raised by Councillor O’Brien and Donovan, Ms. Kiernan and Mr. Anderson.  It was noted that there is an objective to increase the number of facilities from 70 to c 120 over 5 years, with an incremental increase of c 10 per annum.  No Dumping signs, demountable CCTV and advanced surveillance technologies can be considered for problematic locations subject to resources.

The difficulties that arose over Christmas at certain bottle banks was due to a decision taken directly by the contractor not to provide additional servicing over the holiday period at some sites. This has been raised with the contractor, and a meeting to address this issue / ensure NON reoccurrence has been arranged.
Item 4 Pre-consultation – Draft Casual Trading Bye-Laws
The Pre-consultation – Draft Casual Trading Bye-Laws was circulated and considered.

Teresa Walsh Director of Services, Mary Maguire SEO and Helen Griffin responded to queries raised in relation to the following:
· Need for review of Byelaws

· Definition of Casual Trading
· Categories of trading and appropriate charges 
· Duration of permits and designation of CT areas
· Suitability of locations from a safety perspective

· Impact on existing commercial operations

It was agreed to circulate the next draft with accompanying schedules to the committee for final consideration before embarking on the statutory public consultation process, and it is anticipated to conclude the process with consideration of the public consultation report at the May SPC , and a recommendation to the June 2016 Council meeting.
Item 5 2016 Work Programme
The following work programme for 2016 was considered and agreed.
1. Review of Casual Trading Bye-Laws - May 2016 
2. Climate Change Adaptation Strategy 

3. CFRAMS - Flood Alleviation and Surface Water Schemes 

4. Green Scheme - Sports Club/ Community Centres 

5. Eastern Midlands Regional Waste Management Plan / WERLA engagement 

Teresa Walsh Director of Services advised that the Climate Change Adaptation Plan guidelines have not issued as yet but it is envisaged that there will be a Dublin Region approach and any draft plan will be the subject of a public consultation process.  

It was agreed to add activity associated with the Biodiversity Working Group to the work programme.  
Item 6 AOB

· 2016 May SPC Meeting – It was agreed on proposition of Councillor Kearns, seconded by Councillor O’Brien to schedule the May SPC meeting for Tuesday 10th May 2016.
· Liffey Valley Advisory Committee - Councillor O’Brien queried the position of the Liffey Valley Advisory Committee and it was agreed to refer to Land Use Planning / Economic Development for update 
The meeting concluded at 7.00pm 
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